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STATEMENT BY DELEGATION OF THE REPUBLIC OF INDONESIA
23RD SESSION OF THE WORKING GROUP ON UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW
CONSIDERATION OF THE UPR REPORT OF MYANMAR 

GENEVA, 6 NOVEMBER 2015

Mr. President,


My delegation warmly welcomes the delegation of Myanmar, a fellow ASEAN country, led by H.E. Mr. Tun Shin, Attorney-General, and thanks them for the report.


Indonesia welcomes the strong commitment and significant progress made by Myanmar to democracy and the promotion and protection of human rights. We are of the view that only through bottom-up, nationally-owned and inclusive processes and mechanisms that respect for human rights can be truly realized. 
Indonesia has been, and will continue to be a supporter and constructive partner of Myanmar’s efforts in democratization and development process. 


On 8 November, Myanmar will hold an important exercise of democracy: namely the general election. We wish Myanmar success and hopes for a free and fair election, which, in turn, will serve as a solid basis for further efforts to promote and protect the rights of all people in Myanmar.  


Being a multi-cultural country itself, Indonesia shares and understands the need to protect and promote human rights as well as to maintain unity in diversity.  We note with appreciation Myanmar efforts to manage this challenge. We recommend that Myanmar continue efforts to promote tolerance, harmony and respect of human rights among all communities in Myanmar, including through possible review of legal frameworks, human rights’ education and interfaith dialogues and cooperation involving all segments. 
